
Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 

Grace and Peace be in you from Jesus our Lord and Savior. 

Well, we are headed into our sixth month of pandemic shutdown. The first few months were in nearly complete shut 

down with only Ginger and I being in the building during the week and four or five people in on Sundays as we  

 live-streamed our worship services. All meetings were conducted on Zoom or Skype or Facebook Messenger or some 

other medium. 
 

Our worship services have certainly evolved. We began by live-streaming a Sunday morning service to our newly 

formed YouTube channel, “Alex UMC”. Then we shifted to putting all the parts, including your contributions, into a 

“movie” that we premiered on Sunday morning. Most of the editing work was done by Cheryl who put together a 

wonderful service. Then we had one week where we did a “parking lot” service where many stayed in their cars and 

we broadcast the service over a low-powered FM transmitter while trying to stream to YouTube. The following week 

we shifted to having the service on the lawn between the church and parsonage while also broadcasting it on FM and 

streaming it on YouTube. During this last phase, we have had approximately 30 people in attendance here at church 

and another 50 to 70 watch on YouTube. (Please don’t forget to check in when you watch online either by the chat 

box, in the comment section below, or by emailing me at pastorgary@alexumc.org.)  

Meetings have also evolved. While we were almost exclusively meeting on Zoom, we now have some groups,  

committees, and teams that meet outside here at the church or at people’s homes. A couple of small groups began 

meeting again in the church: Paint & Palette and (new to meeting here) Katy’s Swing Band. If you have a team or 

group that would like to start or resume meeting in the building, talk to me. 

What will worship look like going into September and October? We will continue with our “outside and online” ap-

proach through September weather permitting. If COVID-19 cases in Douglas county remains low without a resur-

gence of new cases in September, I foresee us having in-person, in-the-building, worship for about 30 to 50 people 

(about ¼ capacity or less occupancy) along with our YouTube streaming service beginning the first Sunday of October. 

To do this, everyone will need to have and wear a good face mask, singing will only be for those wearing a facemask 

(if we have singing), no fellowship time or coffee hour, no passing of the peace, offering will be collected in baskets as 

you enter or exit the sanctuary, and everyone will be encouraged to remember the 3W’s: Wear a facemask, Wash 

your hands, Watch your distance from others. 

With these precautions, we should be able to hold safe worship services. Of course, as usual in these pandemic times, 

we shall modify plans as the situation warrants. 

One final question, something I asked our Missions and Social Concerns team, “What does it mean to be a ‘missional 

church’? As we look forward to our future, what is God calling us to be and do? How do we spread the Good News of 

God’s Love in Jesus Christ to our neighbors? 

Peace be with you!  
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Mon-Tue-Wed-Thurs-Fri 

Worship Attendance 
           2020                              2019 

Service       1st              1st     2nd 
Aug  2 71                 39         54 
Aug 9  74              44          47 
Aug 16 70                   56        66 
Aug 23 74 & 95       35          48 
Aug 30 

In your prayers, please remember 

all in positions of leadership, 

people serving in dangerous and 

difficult settings, returned and 

returning service people and their 

families, all who seek and await 

peace. 

0ÕÂÌÉÃÁÔÉÏÎ $ÁÔÅ ÆÏÒ 

ÔÈÅ ÎÅØÔ -ÅÓÓÅÎÇÅÒƙ 

 !ÒÔÉÃÌÅÓ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ 3ÅÐÔ 

ÉÓÓÕÅ ÎÅÅÄ ÔÏ ÂÅ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ 

ÏÆÆÉÃÅ ÂÙ .//. ÏÎ -ÏÎÄÁÙ 

3ÅÐÔ ʧʦÓÔ 

Reminder that we are following our 
Building Use Policyñthe church 
entrance doors will remain locked 
unless there are two people present in 
the building.  Please call ahead before 
you come to church, as there are 
times when we are not in the building, 
even though we are working.  Also, 
most days someone is in the office 
earlier than 9:00 a.m. and later than 
1:00 p.m. 

Nursery is no longer staffed. So parents 

MUST watch their own child(ren).  There is a 

speaker in the room to listen to the sermon. 

Toys are available in Cart Two. 



Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  1 

9:30 Brush & 

Palette 

2 3 4 

9:00 AM 

Senior 

Center 

Quilters 

5 

6 

9:00 AM  

Worship Service  

Outside on the 

lawn 

7 

LABOR 

DAY 

OFFICE  

CLOSED 

8 

9:30 Brush & 

Palette 

9:30 Coffee 

Group 

9 

5:30 

Trustees 

10 

6:30 AUMC 

Council mtg 

11 12 

13 

9:00 AM  

Worship Service 

Outside on the 

lawn 

14 15 

9:30 Brush & 

Palette 

16 17 18 19 

20 

9:00 AM  

Worship Service 

Outside on the 

lawn 

 

21 22 

9:30 Brush & 

Palette 

23 24 25 26 

UMW Dist. 

Mtg 

27 

9:00 AM  

Worship Service  

outside on the 

lawn 

28 29 

9:30 Brush & 

Palette 

30    

September  



     ANNOUNCEMNTS  

 

Please welcome  Megan  Lenz as  our new Director of Childrenôs, Youth, and Family  
Ministries. Here is a little message she wrote.    

Hello Church Family!  

My name is Megan Lenz and I am the new childrenôs, youth, and family director. From a 

young age I did lots of volunteer work in my church. Helping with setting up and take down, 

teaching VBS, teaching elementary Sunday school and middle school Sunday school, teaching 

childrenôs church, and much more. I found out at a young age that I loved ministry and felt 

called to work in it. I was homeschooled up to 10th grade and then did my last three year of 

high school at New Testament Christian School. Upon graduating, they asked me to teaching  

k-12th grade Music and Phy-ed. I also aided and subbed in different rooms whenever I was 

needed. I enjoyed teaching and getting to invest in my students lives. Which is why I choose to 

go to college for my Bachelors in Education and my Bachelors in Developmental Psychology. 

I have completed my education degree this summer and I am in my senior year for my  

Psychology degree. A year after high school, I got married to my best friend. He has been my 

main support in everything I do and I am so blessed with a husband that loves God and  

ministry just like me! I was excited to see this position come up when I was looking because I 

was praying that God would lead me to another ministry opportunity that I could invest in  

otherôs lives. And I feel blessed to be asked by your church to come and be the director. I am 

looking forward to meeting all of the students and families. This year is going to look a little 

different because of the safety precautions that are in place. As of right now, our plan is to take 

it month by month. We are going to be making packets for Sunday school with all the material 

you will need. I will be sending out an email soon with more information. If you have any 

questions, please feel free to reach out to me.  

God bless, Megan Lenz 

Director of Childrenôs, Youth, & Family Ministries 



 

1) Vivian Mohawk 

2) Gaye Mounsdon 

3) Joey VanRoekel 

5) Nancy  Christensen 

 Marjorie Vogt 

6) Mike Bartell 

 Barb Larson 

10)   Mark Gerdes 

11)   William Schroeder 

14)   Bill Malvin 

15)   Evan Gettel 

 Sharon Holm 

18)   Sue Helgeson 

 Alice Seiler 

 Pat Vickerman 

19) Bryan Balcome 

 Jeanne Miller 

20)   Jim Gratias 

21)   Lexis Rodel 

23)   Julie Schmidt 

25)   Darlene Lunemann 

26)   Tess Evink 

 Sue Merten 

 Chad Stender 

27)   Allan VanRoekel 

28)   Justin Cummins 

 Steve O’Brien 

29)   Lucie Battey 

30)   Tara DeWitt 

 

  

 

 A  
Fall Rummage Sale Cancelled: Hopefully you are doing well dur ing these unusual, unsettled times. 
You probably assumed (correctly) that the Annual Fall Rummage Sale would not happen this October due 
to the coronavirus pandemic.  Protecting our workers and customers is important.  Please stay safe, protect 
yourself and others.  
 

 

Trust Fund: Since 2014 the Alex UMC Trust Fund has granted $39,536 to 12 different non-profit  

organizations. 

 The 2019 recipients were 

 Kissy UMC Eye Hospital- $2500 

 Dodoma Tanzania Health-$2500 

 UMC Fellowship Gardens- $1250 

Butterfly Hill-$1132 

 Missionary- Mozart Adevu-$500 

Each fall we typically bring a representative of each group to share their story with the  

congregation but with the COVID-19 pandemic we will not be able to keep this tradition. Our 2020 allot-

ment for grants will be $8456.20. Start thinking of your favorite non-profit and when the grant process 

opens this fall encourage them to write an application to be considered for these funds.  

September  Birthdays 
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